

July 1, 2017

Dear Prospective Vendor:

It's that time! We are excited to once again bring the 19th Annual NC Cotton Festival to Downtown Dunn and home of the 1989 & 2013 All-America City! This year's date is November 4, 2017 from 10 am until 4 pm, rain or shine!

Attached is a Vendor Application. Please note the size of the space you are applying for and make plans for your merchandise to fit. There can be no product on the sidewalk behind or beside you. This is in cooperation with the Fire Marshall's Safety measures. Also, please understand that you must also stay in your booth to sell. Roaming the street is not allowed, whether selling raffle tickets, food, or other merchandise, this also applies to political candidates handing out literature. This is all done for the safety of our visitors as well as to provide a fun and relaxed atmosphere for all.

Anyone cooking must be set up by 8 am for inspection by the Fire Marshall as well as the HC Health Inspector. Only quiet generators will be allowed, so please include the specs for your generator with your application. Electricity will be provided for a small fee as well, (see application). Fire extinguishers are required in any booth where there is cooking or hot electrical activity, (such as glass blowing, welding, etc.).

Also, as far as the Harnett County Health Inspector: It is the Vendor's responsibility to contact the Health Department with the correct paperwork and payment. For this application and rules please go to the www.harnett.org website, click on Departments, go to Health Department, and click on Environmental Health, Temporary Food Establishments. The Application and Rules are there for you to print. I do have copies here at the Tourism Office for those that would like to stop by and pick up a set.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to call my office at 910-892-3282.

Sincerely

Sharon Stevens
Community Marketing Director
Dunn Area Tourism Authority
Office of the NC Cotton Festival